

January 11,2024
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for January 11,2024 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Mike Deibert, Chad Findlay (Consultant), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), Mike D Erwin (Utility Supervisor), and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Mike Deibert made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Mike Deibert-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 12.28.23 and 1.2.24 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the December 28, 2023, meeting, and the Reorganization Meeting from January 2,2024. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Mike Deibert, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Mike Deibert-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions about the expenditures. Being none, Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Mike Deibert. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Mike Deibert-yes).
3.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA –   NONE
       4.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master – Ted Williams reported that his crew performed the following work: 8 days plowing and          salting roads using 71 ten-ton loads of salt and anti-skid and 38 one-ton loads of salt. A total of 54             hours of overtime. Welded beams on Zacherl Bridge for 3 days, put the plates from Zacherl on the             Waltonian  Park Road, unplugged pipes, filled potholes, fixed signs, filling holes by grading along            the Bike Trail and just general maintenance.
       Utility Supervisor – Mike Erwin stated his crew performed the following work. They repaired a leak on         Gilmore Drive, maintenance at the Mall Plant, sewer inspections, helped the school with a blockage          and fixed leaks in manholes.
       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina DeLoe reported for the month of December issued 4 zoning                 permits for a total improvement value of $16,400, totaling $64.00 in fees. She also is continuing to            work on Property maintenance code violations within the Township.  
       Contracted Consultant – Chad Findlay reported that the Supervisors held multiple executive sessions,                   January 3rd, 8th & 11th for personal issues and January 10th for litigation. He stated that the Township is hurting         for volunteers.  They are actively looking for zoning board members.   Mike Deibert added that they are                   looking for an individual for the General Authority.  Chad stated that they would need to be on the Township’s        water and/or sewer system. 
Action Items
1.   Junkyard Permits-  Regina Deloe informed the Supervisors on the properties involved for junkyard permits.  She recommended that 3 of the properties be approved as they are.  She then stated that 2 of the permits should require fenced/screening of the property.  She recommended that they be given time to get the provision in place.  Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the 3 permits.  Bob Betzold seconded.  Motion carried (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)  Mike Deibert then made a motion for the 2 property owners a provisional to allow them time to come into compliance with the screening.  Bob Betzold second. 
(Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)  Motion carried.

2. Deed of Deed of Dedication for Roberts Street-  Matt McSparren made a motion to accept this       Deed of Dedication.  Mike Deibert seconded. (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob           Betzold-yes) Motion carried.

3. Appointment of a Township Secretary- Mike Deibert made a motion to appoint himself as the Township Secretary.  Matt McSparren seconded.  (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes) Motion carried.

4. Appointment to Vacancies on the Planning Commission – Chad then presented two letters of interest for the Planning Commission.  One being Wayne Hepler the other being Jeffrey Lehman.

Mike Deibert made a motion to accept those individuals.  Matt McSparren stated he would like to vote on them separately.  Mike Deibert then made a motion to accept Wayne Hepler to the Township Planning Board.  Bob Betzold seconded. (Matt McSparren-no, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes) Motion carried.  Matt McSparren then made a motion for Mr. Lehman.  Bob Betzold seconded. (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes) Motion carried.
5. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Robert Whitling wanted  to continue the discussion for leaf pickup on Big Egypt Road.  Ted Williams replied to this being a safety issue.  A brief discussion followed. It was determined that Ted would look at the area again.  Bob Betzold stated he would like to go with Ted as a member of the safety committee.  
Doug Holden would like advance warning on when they are coming to pick up leaves.  Ted explained the issues with that.
5. COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS

Mike Deibert reported that the Mall Water treatment notice to proceed was issued.  A preconstruction meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 16th. On Wednesday, January 17th they will be having a mediation session for our sewage rates with Oil City.  He then stated that interviews for Township Manager will be held on January 18th.  There are 4 candidates that will be interviewed. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:08AM with a motion by Bob Betzold. Seconded by Mike Deibert.  (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes) Motion carried. The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be January 25, 2024, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Chad Findlay

Contracted Consultant 

